
NOTICE OF PUBLIC HEARING ON THE
DRAFT ENVIRONMENTAL IMPACT STATEMENT

for the
BOROUGH BASED JAIL SYSTEM 

Project Identification Lead Agency
CEQR No. 18DOC001Y New York City Department of Correction                                   
ULURP Nos. 190333PSY, N190334ZRY 75-20 Astoria Boulevard, Suite 160
190335ZSX, 190336ZMX, N190337ZRX East Elmhurst, NY 11370
190338HAX, 190339ZSK, 190340ZSM,
190341PQM, 190342ZSQ, 190116MMK,
190252MMM, and 190117MMQ

SEQRA Classification: Type I  

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN THAT a public hearing will be held for the Borough Based Jail System 
(the “proposed project”). The purpose of the hearing is to receive comments related to the Draft 
Environmental Impact Statement (DEIS) which received a Notice of Completion on March 22, 2019. The 
public hearing has been scheduled for the following date/time/location:

July 10, 2019 at 10 a.m.
John Jay College of Criminal Justice Theater, 524 West 59th Street, New York, New York 10019

Interpretation services will be provided upon request at the hearing.

Comments on the DEIS will be accepted through Monday, July 22, 2019 and may be submitted at the 
hearing, or to the contacts below. 

The proposed project would establish four new detention facilities located in the Bronx (745 East 141st 
Street), Brooklyn (275 Atlantic Avenue), Manhattan (124-125 White Street), and Queens (126-02 82nd 
Avenue). Each of the proposed facilities would provide approximately 1,437 beds to house people in 
detention. In total, the proposed project would provide approximately 5,748 beds to accommodate an 
average daily population of 5,000 people in a system of four borough-based jails. The proposed project 
would ensure that each borough facility has ample support space for quality educational programming, 
recreation, therapeutic services, publicly accessible community space, and staff parking.

Copies of the Notice of Completion, the DEIS, and Final Scope of Work are available for review from the 
contact listed below and on the following website: https://rikers.cityofnewyork.us/nyc-borough-based-
jails/.

Contact: New York City Department of Correction 
Attn: Howard Fiedler
75-20 Astoria Boulevard, Suite 160
East Elmhurst, New York 11370
Email: boroughplan@doc.nyc.gov

This Notice of Public Meeting has been prepared pursuant to Article 8 of the New York State 
Environmental Conservation Law (the State Environmental Quality Review Act (SEQRA)), its 
implementing regulations found at 6 NYCRR Part 617, and the Rules of Procedure for City 
Environmental Quality Review found at 62 RCNY Chapter 5, and Mayoral Executive Order 91 of 1977, 
as amended (CEQR).
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